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MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP BEFORE THE
NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD

HELD AUGUST 4, 2003

The workshop was called to order at 3:30 p.m. on Monday, August 4, 2003, at the offices of the State
Contractors Board, 9670 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521.  Exhibit 1 is the Notice of Intent to Act
Upon a Regulation and a copy of the proposed regulation.  Exhibit 2 is the sign-in log.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Margaret Cavin
David W. Clark
Douglas W. Carson

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ms. Margi Grein, Executive Officer
Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator
Mr. George Lyford, Director of Investigations

Ms. Grein called the workshop to order and explained the purpose of the workshop is to received public
comment on the proposed regulation to amend Chapter 624 of the Nevada Administrative Code to
eliminate the subcategories in the C 5 classification and combine all work to be performed under the C-5
classification; licensees holding a C 5(b) classification would be limited to concrete cutting.  The proposed
regulation also proposes to eliminate C 32; C34 and C 35 classifications and to issue those licensees
designated C 40 license classifications. Ms. Grein indicated that the notice of the workshop had been
posted in compliance with NRS 233B at the Las Vegas City Hall, the Sawyer State Building, Clark County
Library, Washoe County Courthouse, Washoe County Library, Reno City Hall and the offices of the State
Contractors Board in Reno and Henderson.

There were several members of the Nevada Landscape Association present to request information
concerning the appropriate classification for the installation of pavers.

Ms. Cavin explained that comments expressed at the workshop must be limited to the content of the
regulation.  An informal meeting will be convened with members of the Landscape Association to discuss
their concerns.

Mr. Dave Kagle, representing American Refractories and Mr. Mike Colven, of Concrete Inc. were present
in the Henderson office.  Neither offered comment.

There being no further comments, the workshop was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Reynolds
Recording Secretary

Approved:

____________________________
Margi A. Grein, Executive Officer



MINUTES OF THE HEARING BEFORE THE
NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD

HELD AUGUST 4, 2003

The hearing was called to order at 3:45 p.m. on Monday, August 4, 2003, at the offices of the State
Contractors Board, 9670 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521.  Exhibit 1 is the Notice of Intent to Act
Upon a Regulation and a copy of the proposed regulation.  Exhibit 2 is the sign-in log.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Margaret Cavin
David W. Clark
Douglas W. Carson

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ms. Margi Grein, Executive Officer
Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator
Mr. George Lyford, Director of Investigations

Ms. Grein called the hearing to order and explained the purpose of the hearing is to received public
comment on the proposed regulation to amend Chapter 624 of the Nevada Administrative Code to
eliminate the subcategories in the C 5 classification and combine all work to be performed under the C-5
classification; licensees holding a C 5(b) classification would be limited to concrete cutting.  The proposed
regulation also proposes to eliminate C 32; C34 and C 35 classifications and to issue those licensees
designated C 40 license classifications. Ms. Grein indicated that the notice of the hearing had been
posted in compliance with NRS 233B at the Las Vegas City Hall, the Sawyer State Building, Clark County
Library, Washoe County Courthouse, Washoe County Library, Reno City Hall and the offices of the State
Contractors Board in Reno and Henderson.

Mr. Carson requested that Ms. Mathias contact the Legislative Counsel Bureau to request clarification
concerning the sections of the regulation that address application of waterproofing products and the
placement of reinforcement steel.

There being no further comments, the hearing was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Reynolds
Recording Secretary

Approved:

____________________________
Margi A. Grein, Executive Officer


